APPENDIX B

From: Hubbard, Jon

Sent: 14 August 2012 17:22

To: Quinton, John; Kelly, Paul; McDonald, Maggie

Cc: francismorland@hotmail.com; Tonge, Richard; Hill, Alan; Gibbons, Ian

Subject: HT-039-12 Intention - Proposed Application to Stop Up North Bradley Footpath 1

John/Paul

Re: HT-039-12 Intention - Proposed Application to Stop Up North Bradley Footpath 1

I have received representation from Cllr Francis Moreland with regard to the above decision which was taken on 10th August.

It is my understanding that Cllr Moreland raised an objection to Cllr Tonge regarding the proposed decision within the deadline and requested a meeting with Cllr Tonge and relevant officers to discuss the matter. In response Cllr Moreland received a reply stating that Cllr Tonge would contact him on his return from holiday.

Subsequent to this the decision was process as having been made subject to call-in, without any such meeting or further discussion taking place.

I am therefore exercising my right as Chair of the Environment Select Committee to call-in this decision on the basis of that the decision breached the council's principles of decision making, namely "to ensure open, fair and honest administration".

I would appreciate if the processing of this call-in could be delayed until the afternoon of 20th August in order to give an opportunity to Cllr Tonge on his return from holiday to address the matter with Cllr Moreland and hopefully resolve the matter.

Additionally, and I have copied this email to Mr Gibbons for advice on this matter, I am aware that we have a full meeting of the Committee on 30th August and I wonder if, with the consent of the cabinet member, we could delay the committee considering the matter until that time to prevent having to call everyone in for a single issue just a few days prior.

With kind regards

Jon Hubbard

Cllr Jon Hubbard

Leader, Wiltshire Council Liberal Democrat Group Wiltshire Councillor for Melksham South Melksham Town Councillor for Melksham Spa Tel: 01225 807969
Fax: 01225 580458

Email: jon.hubbard@wiltshire.gov.ukk
Web: www.jonhubbard.org http://www.workingforwiltshire.org.uk/
Post: 2 Sweetbriar Road, Melksham SN12 6FR